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  Essex County

Workforce Development Board 
50 S. Clinton St.
 East Orange, New Jersey 

Minutes from Meeting: September 25, 2018
Attendees:  Aleksandra Adamczyk, Mary Alexander, Michael Andreas*, Jasmyne Beckford, Kelli Bell-Taylor, Kecia Burnett, Apryl Caldwell, Allyson Carvajal, Mitra Choudhury, Arthur Cifelli, Robert Diehl*, Keisha Flemming, Hector Fuentes*, LaDonna Johns, Andrew Gaffney, Jackie Lueraia, Robert Mays*, Michele Miller, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Anthony Munroe*, Amanze Okere, Sam Okparaeke, Erich Peter, Janine Schaeffer, Mark Smith*,  Bhavna Taylor, Shelton Thurman, Willie Tolbert*, Howard Weiss, Victor White*, Tanya Wright
*WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Willie Tolbert welcomed everyone and made introductions

Minutes from the last meeting in June were approved.
Budget for fiscal year 2019 was approved. 

A Presentation was given by the United Counties Economic Development Corporation by Michael Miller, Andrew Gaffney and Erich Peters. Erich Peters stated that the UCEDC is a forty (40) year old organization and a statewide non-profit that develops small business across New Jersey. They develop small businesses in a number of ways such as government procurement services (this service is restricted to Union County), training programs (Quick books, and others for all levels of entrepreneurs), and their primary service is being a small business lender. 

Andrew Gaffney who is a loan officer at UCEDC stated that they have been lending for around forty (40) years and there are three (3) programs that help fund businesses. The first is a Micro loan that offers up to $50,000 and a fixed rate, six (6) year loan, for as little as ten (10) percent down for an existing business. For businesses that have been operating for less than two (2) years you can borrow a maximum of $35,000. These loan can be used for a wide array of purposes. Next is a Community Advantage Loan, and UCEDC is one of a select group of lenders to provide this program. It is designed to encourage business growth and job creation. It is long-term (10-20 year) for up to $250,000. And is available to a start-up and existing businesses with flexible collateral requirements with as little as ten (10) percent down. It can also be used for a wide range of purposes including working capital, land acquisition, construction etc. Finally, SBA 504 Commercial Real Estate and Major Equipment Loans are available for up to five (5) million dollars. This program provides start up and established NJ businesses with the opportunity to purchase, construct or improve their own building or purchase major equipment through long-term (10-20 years) fixed rate financing. ECEDC works in partnership with commercial lenders to structure financing that basically calls for only 10% contribution from the borrower. So far this year there were approximately fifty-three (53) micro loans, eleven (11) Community Advantage Loans and five (5) or six (6) of the Commercial Real Estate Loans. They try to focus on the underserved communities where there has been discrimination in lending.   
Division Report

Julius Montford stated that the new contracts have been signed and will be going before the Freeholders next week. For Workfirst NJ which includes TANF, SNAP (Foodstamps), & GA 2.5 million in contracts have been given out to ten (10) vendors effective September 1st and will run until June 30th 2019.  There was an issue with childcare regarding the certification cost ($425) so that was not included in training amount. UPS interviewed a number of TANF clients and hired twelve (12) and they have transportation services available to them through the WAVE. Finally, the WAVE access cards have arrived and starting Monday the access cards will start to be issues. Effective November these cards will be required to ride the WAVE as this is a requirement in order to have an accurate account of which individuals access the WAVE. The color designations are blue, yellow and white (general One Stop Client).   
Apprenticeship Program  
Nicolas Toth, Assistant Director of Apprenticeship, stated that when he is talking about apprenticeship in the state of NJ he is really talking about a “registered apprenticeship.” A registered apprenticeship is a program that is overseen by the United States Department of Labor and it sets out a list of standards and occupations to register with USDOL to get approval. The graduates of the program can receive a nationally recognized credential. One of the benefits for employers is that they open themselves up to federal and state incentives. 
There are three requirements one is that there is related technical instruction, another is an on the job training component and third, that there is a progressive payment structure. The benefit is that as soon as you are accepted into a program you now have a job and a career pathway. 

Toth stated that Governor Murphy has made a commitment to invest in apprenticeships. He was the Ambassador to Germany during the Obama Administration and knows the value of the apprenticeship model. The New Jersey Apprenticeship Network was formed and the hope is to develop a pipeline of employers and apprentices and match them up and grow the footprint. It is also to develop the Office of Apprenticeship in NJ. When the office is fully staffed it should consist of eighteen to twenty individuals. 
NJLWD is currently developing four units, a Contracts Administration Unit which is more internal facing, a Developing New Programs Unit which will develop new and existing apprenticeships, an Employer Engagement Unit which will partner with workforce development boards, trade organizations that want to expand the program base. Apprentice Pipeline is really the labor supply side by working with secondary and post- secondary institutions that represent individuals that might make good candidates for the program. Lastly, Evaluation and Training Unit, to oversee the success of the programs, with a goal of continuous improvement and wage record analysis to see what the profile looks like so they can allocate resources more efficiently. The second part of this Unit is focused on identifying related technical instruction providers. They really want to be the One Stop shop for apprenticeships in the state. They also want to educate the public on the value of apprenticeship type jobs. There are over one thousand (1000) occupations in the USDOL catalogue that allows for an apprenticeship and many are well paying jobs. 

There are two (2) models in the US. One is SAA State (State Apprenticeship Agency State) where they would establish a state board to approve the new apprenticeships. For NJ the USDOL will remain the registrar of the program and the Office will help shepherd them throughout the process. There is a database called Rapids from USDOL, which has every registered apprentice in NJ and the office is working on getting access to that. They are working on FAQ sheets to better explain the program to employers.      
Budget Report
Howard Weiss stated that in your package is the proposed budget breakdown for the year that started July 1st. WFNJ is on the first sheet and WIOA is on the second sheet.  The funding for this year was cut. The Adult was cut about fifty-seven thousand ($57,000), the Dislocated worker program was reduced forty-seven thousand ($47,000) and the Youth was cut about seventy-six ($76,000). So overall the WIOA funding was reduced about one hundred eighty thousand dollars ($180,000). Howard wanted to make clear that the cut in funding was by formula and was not based on performance. The Learning Link funding was cut ninety-five thousand dollars ($95,000.). 

The WFNJ funding situation is a bit brighter as we received an increase of the TANF funding of eight-hundred twenty-five thousand dollars ($825,000.) and the GA/SNAP funding was increased by six hundred seventy thousand dollars ($670,000). A large part of this funding is given out to vendors who provide the training and the breakdown is listed. 
Director’s Report

Sam stated that he is pleased with the progress that has been made this year. The main focus will be to get the WDB certified by the State and Howard and Janine are working diligently to get all the required documentation together. At the last meeting he had stated that he wanted to have a mini-conference with the small business area and the WDB, but unfortunately the scheduling was an issue but it is still on the table possibly in the first quarter 2019. As far as the Small Business Office is concerned he is pleased that they have made more progress than anticipated. There have been a lot of certifications and the word is getting out. The office is doing a lot of seminars and they have been working with the state treasury. He also stated that the next meeting is going to be the annual joint meeting with Newark WDB.  
Committee Reports:

Business & Economic Development Committee Report

Willie Tolbert stated that the committee participated in a transportation and information logistics forum where they were trying to get the word out to commercial owner operators that state troopers are doing first level inspections where they look at the truck and inspect their logs in order to assess fines. Last year there were around three hundred forty million dollars ($340,000,000) worth of fines assessed to commercial truck drivers, so if their CSA or DOT score is high it could prevent them from getting jobs.  He stated that there is a real need for truck drivers as the entire economy is based on the movement of goods. Julius added that a big problem is the amount of experience that companies want CDL drivers to have before being hired. 
Disability Committee Report
Howard Weiss stated that the committee is diligently working towards the Employer Recognition Event which is scheduled to take place on October 29th, 2018 at Mayfair Farms. Three employers will be honored for their commitment to hire the disabled. Once again this year the Kessler Foundation is contributing a significant amount of the funding. 
Literacy Committee 
Tanya Wright stated that the committee last met on September 17th. The key issue being discussed is the upcoming change to the TABE test. The new version of the TABE 11/12 is significantly longer at four hours twenty minutes and twice as long as the survey version many providers are currently using. The TABE and TASC test are owned by the same company (DRC) and therefore aligned. The alternative test being considered is the CASAS test. CASAS is aligned with the GED test. Both tests are significantly harder than just a few years ago. There are costs involved in changing to a different test as well as staff training Also the training programs need to look at this change to perhaps adjust the requirement to enter a particular program. When the new test is required to be implemented it is likely that different providers will be administering different tests. NJALL has been asking the state to fund non-WIOA literacy programs as the current Title II funding only serves twenty thousand individuals. Additionally, the current Title II benchmarks make it difficult to serve those at the lowest levels who are the most in need. The next meeting is scheduled for November 19th 10AM at Training Inc. Sam stated that there should be some consistency between the two One-Stops. Essex uses a computer model and Newark uses a paper test. Sam stated that he has talked to Julius and they have decided to offer Newark the ability to give the test on-line and they can just pay for that usage. Sam stated that there will have be a decision on which test to use in the near future. Sam committed to attend the next Literacy meeting in order to move the decision along. Julius stated that it makes sense that Essex County and Newark One-Stops are on the same page regarding which test is administered.  
Welfare to Work Committee

Howard Weiss stated that at the last meeting we spent a good deal of time reviewing the funding for the upcoming year, which is now part of the budget that was distributed here. 
Youth Investment Council

Apryl Caldwell stated that Jasmyne Beckford is now co-chair representing the Newark WDB. They will be reviewing the mission statement and goals for the upcoming year. They have been working towards the completion of the “YIC Closet” which will be completely run by youth, for youth that need interview clothes. The ribbon cutting is tentatively scheduled for November 30th at 12:00noon. They are considering having monthly meetings and the next meeting is scheduled for October 11th at 10AM.  
One-Stop Committee
Howard wanted to point out the One Stop report that is included in the package.  

Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Janine Schaeffer
                         

 NEXT MEETING DATE:  December 10th, 2018
